

# RAN-0356-57

## T.Y.B.Com Sem - VI Regular Examination

March / April - 2019

Language through Literature

&

**Foundation Course in English** 

[ Total Marks: 50

## સૂચના : / Instructions

નીચે દર્શાવેલ ☞ નિશાનીવાળી વિગતો ઉત્તરવહી પર અવશ્ય લખવી. Fill up strictly the details of ☞ signs on your answer book	Seat No.:
Name of the Examination:	
▼ T.Y.B.Com Sem - VI Regular	
Name of the Subject :	
Subject Code No.: 0 3 5 6 & 0 3 5 7	Student's Signature

### **RAN - 0356**

#### **Instruction:**

- 1) Indicate clearly the options you attempt
- 2) Figures to the right indicate full marks

### Q.l Answer in short (Any Five):-

**10** 

- 1) What is the moral of the story 'The Selfish Giant'?
- 2) What, according to the poet Henry Longfellow, is the purpose of our lives?
- 3) According the Lynd, Who cannot distinguish between the songs of cuckoos and thrushes?
- 4) When did Spring return to the garden?
- 5) How does the speaker characterize the 'Purity' of her love?
- 6) Why was Mathilde hesitant to go to the party?
- 7) What are the images used by hardy to describe the month of May?

0.2

1. "Nay'... answered the child ... .these are the wounds of love' '
Who art thou? Said the Giant and knelt before the little child"
Bring out the spiritual significance at the end of the story

#### OR

2. Draw the character Sketch of 'Father Gilligan'

Q.3

(a) Draft an application with C.V. for the post of an Insurance Advisor.

#### OR

(b) Draft an application with C.V. for the post of a Sales Supervisor

Q.4 07

(A) Read the given passage and answer the questions that follow it.

'Morality' simply means the principle which tells us the distinction between right or wrong and good or bad. It is something which depends upon one's knowledge of understanding and ability to interpret. As Mahatma Gandhiji says,

"Morality is the basis of things and truth is the substance of all morality". The one's basis of moral values may differ from culture to culture or society to society or community to community, but at the end essence of it remains the same. I date back when I was a toddler; my family continuously taught me to regard others by "Namaste", saying "Thank You", and so on. This is the very beginning construction of one's moral base. As we enter into the age when we start adapting the intellectual teaching of our family, we get bind to moral thinking of the society which we have been taught for long, since born. One's moral values are deeply linked with the culture and religious background. It is not necessary or essential that the moral values will be ethical in the view of different cultures, religion or society. This is where the distinction comes within the society. Ethics on the other part are set of common realized values of the entire society. It may or may not be based on moral values, Ethics is an outcome of one's self-reasoning ability to the practice, behavior, intention, action, even in one's thought also. These are the codified or normative version of do's and don'ts. According to the great philosopher of times Immanuel Kant writes, "In law a man is guilty when he violates the rights of others. In ethics he is guilty if he only thinks of doing so." In short, having adhered to certain a moral value does not make you ethical does make you moral.

#### **QUESTIONS:**

- 1. What does morality mean?
- 2. What does Gandhiji say about morality?
- 3. What are our moral values linked with?

- 4. What happens as we grow up?
- 5. What is ethics?
- 6. What does Immanuel Kant think about ethics?
- 7. Suggest a suitable title for the passage.

## Q.4 (B) Do as directed: (Any seven)

**07** 

- 1. No other city in Gujarat is as clean as Surat. (Change the Degree of Comparision)
- 2. Ved must study hard. He will fail in exams. (Use appropriate Conjunction)
- 3. Do not take up unnecessary matters. This will lead to total confusion. (Join the sentences with a conjunction)
- Nainesha wants to celebrate her birthday. Her father wants to save money to buy her a nice gift. (Use appropriate Conjunction)
- 5. He is short. He is fat. He is quick.(Join the sentences with a conjunction)
- 6. Sanskrit is one of the oldest languages of the world. (Change the Degree)
- 7. Your task is quite interesting. Your task is quite challenging. (Use appropriate Conjunction)
- 8. Vraj is the cutest child in the house. (Change the degree of comparision)

### RAN - 0357

## **Foundation Course in English**

- (1) Figures to the right indicate full marks.
- (2) Indicate clearly the options that you attempt.

## Q.l Answer the following questions briefly: (Any five)

10)

- (i) How did the salesman in the shop treat Rosemary?
- (ii) What is the photographer's opinion of the narrator's face?
- (iii) List some praiseworthy virtues mentioned in the poem 'If.
- (iv) Explain the lines:
  - "I gazed and gazed but little thought
  - What wealth the show to me had brought:"
- (v) Why is the television a 'unique medium'?
- (vi) How are the daffodils depicted by the speaker?
- (vii) What has the advent of television done for the first time in history?

Q.2. Analyse the character of Rosemary fell with special emphasis on **(13)** the end of the story 'A Cup of Tea'. OR Discuss the appropriateness of the title of the poem 'If relating it Q.2. **(13)** to its theme. Draft a report for publication in newspaper on any **one** of the following: (13) **Q.3** (i) Gems and Jewellery Exhibition in your city. Tree Plantation Programme in your college. (ii) Thalassemia Check -Up Camp by NSS unit of your college. (iii) Write an essay on any **one** of the following: Q.4. (a) (7) The downside of smartphones. Your dream job. (ii) **Q.4. (b)** Write a review on a new multiplex in your city. **(7)** OR **Q.4. (b)** Write a review on a book you recently read. **(7)**